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The following are excerpts from Chuck Zink’s sermon (based on Hebrews 11) at Community Chapel in Nashua on August 1, 2004.  May his words comfort and encourage you.  

By Faith … Tested

Faith is always being tested … sometimes in small ways, sometimes in moderate ways and sometimes in very large ways.

As we work with this issue of faith and faith being tested, it’s not about my faith.  … Faith is a gift of God.  It’s His faith that extends to us.  He is faithful to us even when we are not as faithful to Him as we should be.  And we need to grasp and understand that grace and faith and His love and so many of the things that we take for granted do not just dwell or come from us, but they come from Him as gifts to us.  And that includes an authentic faith.  And I have discovered that so many of the things that we want to claim, at least in me, are pretty puny.  But it is only by the grace of God.

Faith Tested.  It is tested faith that becomes authentic and close  - where God draws close to us even when it feels very distant.

By Faith Tested, the Lessons of the Past Reassure.  As a believer I’ve had so many opportunities to see lives transformed.  People saved out of sin, released from addictions, and lives transformed and ushered into eternal life.  I have seen people wonderfully healed. The lessons of the past remind us of the faithfulness of God.

Faith Tested Brings New Perspective.  My perspective and your perspective from ground zero is different than God’s eternal picture perspective.   God sees the larger picture that we do not see.  And as a loving God, He chooses what’s best for his children.  You see, I simply do not know what is best for me.  I want to live.  But God may decide that it’s best for me to come home eternally within the next few months.  Because He sees the big picture and because of the past lessons - the way God took care of me and my family when my dad died - I can rest assured that He will take care of Sally and my children and my friends.  

Faith Tested Also Lives in God’s Promises.  Over and over God has provided the message:  “I will deliver you.”  I live in that dynamic tension of faith and how God’s going to answer this promise.  But mine is not to determine how He will answer.  Mine is to determine that I will be faithful to Him no matter what.

Faith Tested Knows That It’s Not the End of the Story.  I live in eternal life right now.  Because of that I can rest in confidence.  Now it may not be the end of the story, I may go on for some time.  I’ll celebrate that.  I’ll celebrate it wonderfully.  Or, if He takes me it still doesn’t end.  Because my ministry through Sally and through my children and through friends …. my ministry will continue on.  It’s not the end of the story.  We take great joy in that.  I am strongly claiming the promises of God.  I believe what He has told me.  But also as a sovereign, loving God, I accept however He chooses to answer.  I praise his name for that.  We are all learning how to live by faith.  … May our faith be strengthened in Him.
A Note from our Assistant District Superintendent…

Thank you NED family for your kind and loving support of us and family around the time of Gary's mother's death (December 30th). You remind us of all that is blessed and good about the church. You have been the presence of God to us, and we thank Him for each of you. We felt the undergirding strength of your prayers. 
Love and prayers, 
     Gary and Juanita Jones

Please Note
Any Advisory Board Meetings previous scheduled to meet in Nashua will now be held in Quincy.

Save These Dates!

NMI Convention, May 25-26

District Assembly, May 26-28
Once again, we’d like to remind you to reserve May 25-28 for the NMI Convention and District Assembly.  ALSO, this year, you’ll need to bring an Assembly Backpack along with your Assembly Sneakers.  You may want to get them ready and set them by the door!

Clergy Retreat - April 5-6

The next Clergy Retreat will be held at Windsor Hills on April 5-6.  For more information, please call Dan Whitney at 603-428-8219 or 603-478-3363 or email him at danwhitney@whcamp.org.

Coming in April - Pastor’s Spouse’s Retreat

Dr. Jossie Owens will be speaking at the Pastor’s Spouse’s Retreat this year.  The cost is as follows:

$155 for a single room and meals Friday through Sunday

$105 for a two person room and meals Friday through Sunday

$80 for a room Friday night and meals on Saturday

Rooms will be available at 3 p.m. and the evening gathering will begin at 7:30 p.m.

To register, please complete the enclosed form or download a form from the Windsor Hills website:  www.whcamp.org.
Pastors Moving
Please note the following pastors have accepted new assignments on the district.  Tom and Victoria Clark are taking the Dennis, MA Church.  Herb and Mary Bailey will be taking the Wallingford, CT Church. Fred and Joyce Klittich are moving to the Wakefield, NH Church.  And, Malcomb and Virginia White are taking the St. Albans, VT Church.  Please take the time to welcome these pastors and their families to their new assignments.

Reynolds Institute Spring Courses
The following courses will be offered through Reynolds Institute this spring:

Church Administration and Finance will be meeting on Tuesday evenings from March 8 to May 10, 6:00 to 9:40, at Lowell, MA First.  Instructor:  Larry Ogden.
 

Philosophy and Christian Ethics will be offered in the intensive format at Windsor Hills Camp on the following dates: April 15-16, 29-30, and May 20-21.  Instructor:  Paul Willette.

Courses cost $265 for credit or $100 to audit a course.  To register, visit the Reynolds Institute website:   www.reynoldsinstitite.org
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Sunday School Ministries

Time to Plan for VBS

 It will soon be Ground Hog Day.  A day that reminds us that Spring and Summer are on the way.  It should also remind us that plans need to be made and materials ordered for a Summer Vacation Bible School.
You may plan for a day or evening school—But be sure to plan to use the brand new, colorful, eye and mind catching, “J-FORCE” Nazarene VBS materials.  The “J-Force” graphics are great.  The original music will appeal to children and teens while teaching gospel truth.  Go to www.vbs2005.com or telephone the NPH at 1-800-877-0700 and order a discounted, money back guaranteed starter kit. 

Many other Sunday School supplies and curriculum for adults, teens, children, small groups, etc. is available at the Sunday School Web site:  www.nazarenesundayschool.org
Word Action curriculum is holiness from start to finish.

Time to Plan for Summer 
Children’s Camps
 Because of General Assembly and Conventions, Middler and Junior Camps will be combined for 2005.  They will be held the week of July 18 to 23.  Encourage your children, ages 8-12, to begin to save money for a life changing week at our Windsor Hills Camp.  Space will be limited—so register early.  Volunteers are needed.  Please contact Director Victoria Clark at 508-394-4854 to volunteer to help. (New Hampshire law requires all workers to have criminal background checks.)
Children’s Bible Quizzing

District Quiz Director Patsy Malas is off to a great start in her first year as Director.  Our children are learning.  For information on starting a quiz program or for quiz dates please contact Patsy at 617-770-1946.
Remember Your Monthly 
Reports

Early on the last Sunday morning or afternoon of each month, Sunday School Superintendents or Pastors should telephone their Sunday School Zone Chairman with that month’s Sunday School Average Attendance, Total Responsibility List/Enrollment, and Average Morning Worship Attendance.  You can find the name and phone number of your chairman on Page 10 of the 2004 New England District Journal.  You are the key to 100% reporting.

To see the Attendance Statistics for the month of December go to the district website:  www.newenglanddistrictnaz.org.   Please remember to submit your attendance statistics every month!
Sunday School is Key to Church Growth ...

Grow the Sunday School and Grow the Church!

For information on Sunday School please call District Chairman Ron Keller at 978-777-2060, or any of the members of the District Sunday School Ministries Board listed on Pages 9 and 10, of the 2004 New England District Journal.
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Nazarene Missions International 

We are so appreciative of the tremendous response to the Tsunami Disaster Fund.  Your giving will help the church with ongoing support for those who are suffering.
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February is Alabaster Month

Our reports show that 48 churches have sent in an offering in September for a total of $17,843.91.  Thank you!  Your support is needed more than ever with over 10, 500 churches starting around the world as a result of the Jesus Film.  A few dollars given by every  church will go a long way.  Let's challenge our people to give up one item this month for Alabaster.  Every church participating.  God bless you!

Deputation Services to be Held

Missionaries will be on our district for deputation this month.  Dan and 

Melody Anderson, Uganda, will tour in the Connecticut and Urban Boston 

areas February 2-16. and Cinda Kammerman, Russia, will tour in the New Hampshire South, Boston West & Southeast MA areas February 25 - March 6.

Nazarene World Week of Prayer

Prepare now for the Nazarene World Week of Prayer February 27-March 

5.  Each day you are asked to pray for a world region.  Requests can be 

found on the web at www.nazarenemissions.org/nwwp.  The week will close with the annual  l NMI Prayer Service at Lowell Church of the Nazarene.  Speaker is MIssionary Cinda Kammerman, Russia.  Music by the Uxbridge Worship Team.  Registration 9:30 am - 1:00 pm.  Cost: $7.50 lunch included.

Links Missionary Change

Please pass on the following information to your NMI President. John and Janice Nielson are at Mount Vernon and have discontinued missionary service at this time.  Money already given by churches for the Nielsons has been sent to them.  All churches presently assigned to the Nielsons will have Brenda Gould as their LINKS missionary until District Convention. John Reilly, LINKS secretary writes, "I know Brenda Gould needs new tires for her car.  Perhaps all the extra Nielson LINKS money could go to Brenda for new tires.  She is a single lady and I am sure the stress of mechanical things without a male helper is a factor for her."  So if you have Nielsons for your LINKS missionaries you will now be assigned Brenda Gould.

Nazarene Youth International


Senior High Winter Retreat
This is just a reminder that the Senior High Winter Retreat for grades 10-12 will take place on February 18-20.  This is a significant time of Spiritual Development during the calendar year.  Please contact Sharon Desrochers for further information.

NYI Calendar Dates
Feb. 5 - Quiz (Lori Jeffery)

Feb. 18-20 - Senior High Retreat – Singing Hills (Sharon Desrochers)

Feb. 26 - NYI Council Meeting – (Jeff Lane)

March 11-12 - District Quiz Finals - (Lori Jeffery)

March 17-20 -Regional Festival of Life – ENC (Gerry Desrochers)

Windsor Hills Camp News

As mentioned above, we will be having one Children’s Camp this summer so make sure and register for camp early!   We are asking churches to seriously consider who they will send along with their kids to be counselors.  We have a significant need for adults to serve as counselors and we think that every church that sends as many as four kids ought to send at least one counselor.

Background Checks Required

In addition, it will be necessary this summer for all camp workers and counselors to have a criminal background check.  Background Check Applications are available at the Windsor Hills website:  www.whcamp.org.  (The process is simple, go to the website, select “Applications” at the top of the page.  Scroll to the bottom of the Applications page to find the “Criminal Background Check Applications.”  Click on your state and a PDF file will be downloaded.  Print and complete the form and mail it to Windsor Hills.)

Music Camp - August 14-20

We will be running a music camp this summer.   Dates are August 14-20.  Teens from 7th through 12th grade may enroll.  Forms for this camp will be on-line shortly.

New England District Calendar
FEBRUARY -  NMI Emphasis: Alabaster & Prayer

3-5
Vision New England Congress – Boston

3-5
District Teen Quiz

17
NYI Council – Lowell

17-20
Senior High Retreat

19
District Nominating Committee (new date)

26
District Finance Committee (new date)

28
World Week of Prayer begins

MARCH - NMI Emphasis:  Easter Offering, 

World Mission Magazine & Prayer

1-5
World Week of Prayer

4
District Ministerial Credentials and Studies Boards

5
District NMI Prayer Luncheon –Lowell


District Teen Quiz Final

 8
NYI Nominating Committee

15
Mission Directors’ Meeting – Nashua

15
WHC Board - Nashua

17- 20
NYI Festival of Life – ENC

24
District Advisory Board – Quincy (new date)

26-27
NYI Quiz Finals

26
District NMI Council – Lowell

27
Easter

Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

We need to pray ...

for Sally Zink and her cancer treatments and for comfort in these days of loss

for David Wooster who needs a heart transplant.

for our students at ENC.

for all our public schools and students.

for all of our churches!

for our public officials both local and national.

for unity in the Body of Jesus Christ!

that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit fall fresh in every service!

for the sick and hurting in all of our churches and homes!

for new people to be won for Jesus Christ!

that God will use each of us everyday as an instrument of HIS Love to others!

that HE will increase our Faith in HIM!

Praises!!!

We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

We praise HIM for HIS love.

We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT!
Let our prayer be: “Thy Will Be Done!”
New England District Church of the Nazarene


PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com
   



Jossie Owens
   District Superintendent
Gary W. Jones
   Assistant District Superintendent
To view New England Ministers’ News online, 
go to the New England District website:
  www.newenglanddistrictnaz.org.


















